Council Meeting
September 8, 2015
Chancellor Center
President of Council Robert Walker called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, September 8, 2015.   President Walker asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Auerweck, Grunde-McLaughlin, Gusty, King, Walker and Warren; Mayor Swartz and Solicitor Bolla. 
Mayor’s Report – Charles F. Swartz, III

Special Events


Music in the Park - September 11, 2015 from 6-10 PM
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to change the time of the previously approved Music in the Park application from 6-9 PM to 6-10 PM.

Beer Fest - September 19, 2015 from 12:30-5:30 PM at the Stockingworks


        Sponsored by the Newtown Fire Association


Halloween Parade - October 31, 2015 from 9-11 AM

The Mayor presented the request for the Annual Halloween Parade and 


noted that in the future the Recreation Board would sponsor the Parade.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously, to hold the Halloween Parade on October 31, 2015 from 9 AM -1 PM starting at the Stocking Works and ending at the Newtown Theatre.
Amendments to the Agenda

There were no amendments to the agenda.
Public to be Heard
No one wished to be heard at this time.
Rails to Trails Presentation - Richard G. Brahler, Senior Transportation Planner, and Paul W. Gordon, Environmental Planner, both from the Bucks County Planning Commission.

Environmental Advisory Council member Michael Bergey introduced Richard Brahler and Paul Gordon of the Bucks County Planning Commission to present the Rails to Trails project.  During his Power Point presentation, Mr. Brahler provided history and background on the old SEPTA rail line and said that consideration was given in 2005 of having this as a public transit line, a technology known as "bus rapid transit," which is basically a dedicated right of way for buses. Several issues arose and the decision was made that it was not viable as a commuter line.  The County then started looking at areas that would be appropriate for trails. Noting the statistics on pedestrian and bicycle accidents, they felt trails would provide a safe alternative to using the roadways.  The cost of the Borough portion, approximately .5 miles would be between $625,000 and $750,000 and would be funded by the DVRPC.  If the project is approved, the Borough would be responsible for the liability insurance and future maintenance of the trail.  Councillor King asked if only SEPTA right-of-ways could be used and suggested incorporation of the area from Centre Avenue to Barclay Street along the Newtown Creek.  In response to Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin's question about the installation of privacy fences, they said there are various options; county/local funds and installation by the homeowner.  President Walker asked if there are any maintenance models to help Council understand the potential costs that the Borough might incur for the trail.  Mr. Walker also asked if the trail would require snow plowing in the winter and the response was no, the trail could be closed.  Councillor Gusty asked about lighting and was told that the trails are usually closed from dusk to dawn. 
New resident Michael Ramos expressed support of the project and noted that he was previously involved in fundraising for trail maintenance in Philadelphia.  As an avid biker and runner, he has taken advantage of the Newtown Township trail from Council Rock North to Tyler Park, but he would like having a trail here in the Borough.

Northampton resident Joe Johnson does not agree with everything he heard.  He raised the issue of re-establishing the rail line and felt it would be a waste of taxpayer money if the trail was demolished and a new line established.  He also did not agree with the comment that crime was not an issue. In addition, in his opinion, adjacent residents would need to deal with safety, trash, noise and loss of privacy. 

Resident Sandy Grimes currently participates with a non-profit group that advocates for raising money to pursue trail work.  She encouraged the public to use existing trails and understand the positive health benefits of walking or biking.  Ms. Grimes also felt that having trails would encourage community involvement.
Councillor King volunteered to serve as a contact person to the Bucks County Planning Commission and to field questions from residents on the project.

Certificates of Appropriateness – Robert King

· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificates of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer.
COA 2015-018-H
 Applicant:  Howard Geyer (Geyer/Boyd Sign), 14 S. State 
Street, World of Falafel



The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of 

a hanging sign for World of Falafel, retail/take-away food establishment.
COA 2015-017-H
Applicants:  Linda & Michael Whitman, 306 E. Jefferson 
Street

The applicants were seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for revised plans for 
the construction of rear and side additions, noting the following:
· Hardiplank siding would be smooth, with exposure to match existing siding

· On the front and right elevation, 5/4 x 4 cedar corner trim would be installed at the transition between the existing cedar siding and the Hardiplank at the corner

· New windows would be aluminum clad wood (muntin pattern 4/1 as shown on the documents)

· The metal roofing would be copper or painted steel, as presented, the top of the panel to be turned up against the house, with a thin narrow capping on the hip; roofing will be field formed

· Gutters would be ½ round, with round downspouts

· On the left elevation, 5/4 x 4 trim would be installed at the second floor above the new breakfast room to transition from the original cedar siding and Hardiplank siding on the addition

· The window on the second floor above the new breakfast room on the left elevation to be a 4 over 1, instead of 6 over 1 as shown on the documents

· The right elevation would be sided entirely with Hardiplank.

COA 2015-005-H
 Applicant:  Matthew Piotrowski (architect), 114 S. State 
Street, commercial


The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for partial demolition, 
as per the decision of the Joint Historic Commission.
COA 2015-005-H
 Applicant:  Matthew Piotrowski (architect), 114 S. State 
Street, commercial


The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for revised plans for 
rehabilitation of a commercial building, noting the following: 
· The front porch metal roof would be 1” standing seam, flat panel with no ribbing.

· The receptor along the house at the top would have counter flashing to close the opening at the top of the receptor.

· The new window on the right elevation would be wood.

· The corner board on the front of the building would be replaced in kind.

· The applicant would return to HARB with details on the proposed glass connecting section.

Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Auerweck, seconded by Councillor King, and carried with Councillor Gusty abstaining, to approve the August 5, 2015 Work Session Meeting minutes.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Auerweck, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried with Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin abstaining, to approve the August 11, 2015 Council Meeting  minutes.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Budget & Finance – Robert Walker, Chris Gusty & Perry Warren

Consolidated Report

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of August totaling $116,716.27.
Personnel Committee – Chris Gusty

Councillor Gusty reported that there are two openings on the Human Relations Commission and one on the Environmental Advisory Council.
Solicitor’s Report – William Bolla
Solicitor Bolla reported that the proposed ordinance for portable signs was advertised for adoption tonight, but because of continued input regarding the language and comments from the Planning Commission, Council has agreed to reconsider the wording. The Mayor noted that the Borough Business Group will be meeting on September 15, 2015, so they might provide additional input.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Auerweck, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously, to table Ordinance #744 until such time as the Solicitor has proper wording.
Old Business
There was no old business.
New Business
There was no new business.
Public to be Heard 
No one wished to be heard at this time.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 8:12 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Marcia M. Scull
Borough Secretary
ATTENDEES

Ted Schmidt

Julia & Warren Woldorf

Judy & Bob Musto
Jeff Werner

Sandy Grimes
Brig Masone

Jeff Jennings

Linda Whiteman

Jonathan Gold

Becky and Harry Betz

Michael Ramos

Mike Bergey

Charles Shorday

Edie Kwasnoski

Jeff Brahler

Paul Gordon

Joe Johnson
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